While I never meet Frank in person, we had a number of discussions on the world of theatre and stagecraft. Theatre people are family around the world. 

My deepest condolences from the mid-west of the USA.

John ‘JT’ Taylor

Production Manager

Kirkwood Theatre Guild

St Louis, MO USA

- - -

Liz...

Although I never met Frank except via email,

both through the Stagecraft community and personally,

I consider him a friend and rue his passing.

May he rest in peace, and may you be blessed with fond memories.

Dan Sheehan

Technical Director, Walpole Footlighters,

a community theatre near Boston, MA, USA.

